
March 18, 2024 
 
To:  Senator Stacy Brenner, Representative Lori Gramlich, and Honorable members of 
the Environment and Natural Resources committee 
 
From:  Jennifer Armstrong 
 
Re:  Testimony in Opposition of LD 2261 – An Act Designating New Motor Vehicle 
Emissions Rules as Major Substantive Rules 
 
My name is Jennifer Armstrong in live and work in Kennebunkport, Maine. 
I am writing as a business owner, activist, and concerned citizen to urge you to vote no 
on LD 2261. 
 
To move forward on our climate goals as a state, Maine needs to adopt clean car 
standards NOW!  Undermining the year-long policy making process that citizens and 
legislators have painstakingly contributed to is unacceptable.  Delaying this process will 
be detrimental to us all.  Please vote no to ensure the health of Mainers today and in the 
years to come. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration of this testimony. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Jennifer Armstrong 
Kennebunkport, ME 
 
 
 
 


